Polk Association of Code Enforcement

July 12, 2017
9:00 AM

Neil Combee County Administration
Room 413 4th Floor
330 W Church Street
Bartow Florida

GUEST SPEAKER
Nancy Denmark

Topic
What to Expect for Damage Assessment in Case
There is a Hurricane or a Tornado


Agenda Items

1) Call to Order and Salute to the Flag – Treasurer
a) Sign-in sheet to be circulated
2) Guest Speaker Introduction 
a) Speaker – Nancy Denmark
b) Topic – What to Expect for Damage Assessment in Case
There is a Hurricane or a Tornado
3) Approval of the MAY 10 Minutes – Michelle Escribano
a) Member Vote
4) Treasurer’s Report – Jeff Hites
a) Member Vote
5) Vice President Report- Barbara Schobl
6) President Report- Denise Purcell
7) Announcements
8) Old business
9) New business
10) Next month’s meeting 
11) Adjournment





POLK ASSOCIATION OF CODE ENFORCEMENT 
MINUTES

May 10, 2017

The Polk Association of Code Enforcement meeting was called to order by Denise Purcell at 9:10 a.m. at City Hall Building, 120 E Pomelo Street, City of Lake Alfred, Florida. Board members present were: President, Denise Purcell, Vice-President, Barbara Schobl, and Treasurer, Jeff Hite. Board Members absent were: Secretary, Michelle Escribano. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
Guest Speaker

Guest Speaker Keith Williams, Deputy Chief of Planning and Prevention “Residential Apartment Complex Fire Safety”.  Highlights from the topic are:

●	What we are going to talk about is apartment complex, town houses condos etc.  In the Fire Prevention Code there are actually two categories for those type of dwellings we are talking about Fire Code NFPA1 Fire Prevention Code and NFPA101 Life Safety Code. NFPA 1 is general information, a lot of it is common sense. NFPA101 Lodging and Rooming Facilities and the other one is Apartments and which does not go into town houses and condos.
●	The problem with houses that are turned into rented vacation homes, they are not required to have certain things like exit signs or fire symbols in their property. The question falls if it is a private or public place when you convert your home into a vacation home.  And the answer is yes, but there has to be an ordinance stating this information.
●	When there is a lot of people staying in a property and the garage was constructed for a home, not a pool home, where do the extra cars park?  On the grass and this will create a problem when trying to enter a property in case of a fire. Or when they don’t park on the grass but in the street, most of the Fire Engines can’t get through because the street is not wide enough because of these cars parked in the street.
●	Fire Prevention: Sprinkler Retro Fit, there has to be sprinkler systems in apartments complexes, condos. There must a fire extinguishers at least at 75 feet of distance and inspected label on it. The entrance to the property has to be clear for the fire department to enter.
●	Smoke alarms have to be hard wired for new constructions and for existing constructions are not required, but they need to have battery operated smoke alarms with 10 year non removable battery.  But they also have to have a written plan of action.

Break: 10:30 am
Re-adjourned: 10:45 am

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the March 8, 2017 meeting were presented by Denise.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Melanie and seconded by Amy. The motion passed with all in favor.                                              

Treasurer Report

The Treasurer’s report for the dates running from March 8, 2017 through May 10, 2017, was presented by Treasurer Jeff. The beginning balance was $2,976.28. There were deposits in the month of April and May for $0.12 from interest in each month. There were expenses for the following: $30.73 for February Refreshments, $40.00 for February and March Raffle, $61.25 for Annual Registration Sun Biz and $149.08 for Pace Seminar Refreshments. After all transactions, the total ending balance comes to $2,695.46. A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Hank and seconded by Lisa. The motion passed with all in favor.

Vice-President Report

Vice-President spoke in regards to the June FACE Meeting and what will the PACE group will do in the meeting.  A $250.00 PACE gift baskets was mentioned.  A motion to accept the gift basket was made by Angii Kaiser and approved by Melanie McVey.  The motion passed with all in favor.


Adjournment
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michelle Escribano

_______________________________________________    
Denise Purcell, President
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